



Orangeville Minor Hockey Association
40 Fead Street, Orangeville, ON L9W 3B2
519-941-2260 (p)
519-941-0127 (f)



Executive Meeting Minutes

Monday May 17, 2010

Attendees: Rick Stevens, Rick Zoltek, Chris Evans, Marie Feeney, Tom Kelly, Gerry Hogenhout, Darren Hall, Diane Vandenberg, Eileen Warren, Ray Hunt, Terri Kent

Regrets: Steve Sumka, Michael Goodfellow, Lynn Wilkin

Call to Order: Meeting was called to order at 7:02 pm.

Jersey Tenders:

There was a vote on whether to order orange or white for the home jerseys.

10 votes for orange, 2 votes for white

Rick Stevens & Eileen Warren motioned to have Jimmy Tees, Safeguard and Offside Sports bring samples of the jerseys. All in favour. We would like to keep the samples until the actual jerseys are received so that we can compare the quality of the actual product received, as last year we felt the quality of the houseleague jerseys was not the same as the samples. Ray will contact the mentioned suppliers and setup a meeting for Tues May 25, 2010.

Apparel:

There was discussion regarding apparel. Gerry Hogenhout feels we should have samples of the products in our office so that team members can come in for fittings and place orders.

Eileen Warren offered that we should have a catalogue of the items of apparel that are approved by the executive and that people should be able to go anywhere in town to purchase these items. There are a few teams that get apparel donated to them, OMH should be able to dictate what is put on the apparel. There are some centres that charge an additional \$100 for registration & jackets are included in this fee, we could look at this.

The apparel will be deferred til next Tues meeting.

Select Teams:

Steve Sumka was not able to attend the meeting due to work commitments, but he asked the directors for any ideas that should be considered for the Select program.

- Select teams earlier than Oct 1
- Some coaches are interested in coaching select only & not houseleague
- Would like more ice time for practices
- Rick Zoltek suggested selecting the select team first, then dispersing those players evenly amongst the houseleague teams

Trophy Cases:

Gerry distributed a drawing of the proposed trophy cases & we went out to the area in Alder Red where the cases will be displayed.

Gerry had spoken to two cabinet makers, Home Depot had quoted \$10-\$15k.

Larry Kurtz of Kurtz Millwork felt he could do the cases for \$15k

The cases could be done by mid July. Gerry feels we'll be successful in recouping some for the cost from the Town.

Rick Stevens & Tom Kelly put forward a motion to contract Larry Kurtz to build the trophy cases along the wall in Alder Red, as long as the cost does not exceed \$15,000. There will be 2 trophy case along with 2 message boards behind locked glass, with decorative panels along the bottom of the trophy cases. All in favour.

Rick Zoltek & Mike Wale put forth a motion that in lieu of giving individual gifts of appreciation to the evaluators and on-ice help for this years rep tryouts, OMH will pay for this season's registration fee for 2 players, one houseleague & one rep. An advertisement will be placed in the paper thanking all. All in favour.

Rick Stevens updated all on matters discussed at the May 6 meeting. He has met with all except for one individual. The AE coach that is to take a 14th player, will do so & he has not ruled out the player the executive had wanted him to take.

The executive feels all travelling teams should have a dress code, which the coach can decide on. This will be added to the Rep guide.

Rick Stevens reported he has discussed with Nick Vassos, owner of the Orangeville Crushers, the possibility of having our coaches participate in the Crushers practices for development. Mr. Vassos is willing to change the team name from the Crushers to the Flyers if OMH would purchase the jerseys.

Gerry Hogenhout & Rick Stevens motioned that OMH purchase home and away jerseys with the Flyers name & logo, as long as the Crushers comply with a list of guidelines provided by OMH. 10 in favour, 1 opposed.

Rick Stevens asked Gerry to have financials for the June 7 meeting.

Adjournment: Eileen Warren and Gerry Hogenhout motioned to adjourn at 9:20 pm.